                                      SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL
              Minutes of a Meeting held on 8 January 2013 at the Shackleford Centre
Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman),  Fran Nowlan (vice Chairman), Fred Bourne, Diana Kirkillo-Stacewicz,  Jon Scott, David Preston (Clerk), County Cllr. Simon Gimson, 

Members of the Public – Sue Everest, Tony Knight, Quintus v. Koetsveld, Philip Randall, Judy Romer, David Swinburn, Richard Thompson, Tony Welch.

Issues raised by the Public – Comment was made about lights at the ‘Squirrel’ P.H. at Hurtmore, which were dazzling drivers on the southbound access to the A3. The Chairman reported that the matter was already in hand.
48/12 Apologies for Absence – Sandy Brigstocke, Tony Rooth, P.C.Privett, Andy Keeley.
49/12 Minutes of the Meeting held 6 November 2012 - Approved

50/12  Matters arising -  None

51/12 Declarations of Interest -  Jon Scott declared an interest in Planning Application 12/P/2053.
52/12 Community Safety – The Chairman reported that the Police had provided a report which indicated that a domestic burglary had taken place in Shackleford Road. There had been two thefts, tools and equipment from the Mushroom Farm site and track mats from a site on the A3. A domestic incident had been reported in Hurtmore.
53/12 Mushroom Farm Development – There had been no problem with excessive noise or dust following the start of demolition work. However, problems had been noted with long vehicles using the Peper Harow Lane/ Elstead Road junction, with the bank being damaged and mud deposited on the road. The Clerk reported that he had written to the Highways Department and the Police, voicing concerns about the use of this junction, but had no response at all.

54/12 Shackleford Village Playground – The Chairman reported that the present Playground Committee wished to relinquish their responsibilities and had asked the Council to take over the playground. Following considerable debate it was the Council’s view that they did not have the resources to manage and maintain the facility, but they would not be averse to assisting a new Committee financially with insurance and inspection costs. It was agreed that Tony Welch and Andy Keeley (landlord of the Cyder House P.H.) would form a Committee to take over the running of the playground and an agreement between them and the Council would be drawn up. Representatives of the Village Fete Committee and Towards Fellowship, who were present, undertook to provide funding for any repairs to and replacement of  equipment.

55/12 Highways and Byways – Simon Gimson reported that he was pressing for improvements to the B3000/A31 junction with the support of Wanborough and Puttenham Parish Councils. He had asked for speed monitoring in Hurtmore and the Police had agreed there was a problem and would be increasing speed traps through the village. Surrey were drawing up a County Railway Policy which, it was hoped, would reduce road traffic in the area in the long term. In reply to a question from the Chairman he confirmed that the Highways Community Gangs were still operating and carrying out minor works. The possibility of the Council receiving funding from Surrey to do small works under the ‘Parish Lengthsman’ scheme was discussed and it was decided to investigate the Scheme further. ighwaysHighways 
56/12 Finance – Expenditure of £54 for bark chippings for the Village flowerbed was approved, and payments of £35 Hall hire, £93.70 office expenses, £336 hedge cutting and £200 war memorial trees were noted.
The  draft budget for 2013/4 (which had been circulated) was agreed and a precept of £21 per Band D property was set.

57/12 Planning – the list of current applications and recent decisions was noted.

58/12 Dates of future meetings –5 Mar., 7 May 2013

